




demonstrates that the adjustment continues to be warranted given the current circumstances in the
State.  States must submit these requests by the 10th day the month before the adjustment would

take effect with a response due back from FNS to the State by the 15th. 
 

FNS expects that requests include data on substantial increases in new applications in recent months
(e.g. July and August for September adjustment), sizable increases in a backlog of case actions or
applications, or a significant decrease in staffing capacity due to COVID-19, among other supporting
information.  States are expected to reasonably adjust to changing circumstances, including caseload
growth, and FNS will not approve requests where the data is merely comparable with the State
agency’s data from non-COVID-19 circumstances or where FNS was working with the State under a
corrective action plan unrelated to COVID-19.  These requests should also include plans to return to
a new normal in a reasonably short time frame.   Because approvals for adjustments beyond August
will be extremely limited, States should make arrangements to ensure they are able to return to
their new normal by September 1, 2020. 
 

We stand ready to provide technical assistance and answer any of your questions. 
 
Regards,
 
Catrina Kamau
Chief, Program Integrity and Nutrition
Southwest Region
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program
USDA, Food and Nutrition Service

 
 

This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely for the intended
recipients. Any unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the
information it contains may violate the law and subject the violator to civil or criminal
penalties. If you believe you have received this message in error, please notify the sender and
delete the email immediately.




